Waterloo Town Council Meeting September 11, 2024

A meeting of the Waterloo Town Council was held September 11, 2024, at 6:00 p.m. at the Waterloo Town Hall. Members present were:

Josh Caudill

Ken Surber

Greg Iddings

James Garman

Pam Howard / Town Manager

Renee Duszynski / Clerk Treasurer

The following business was discussed, and action was taken: Unless specified all votes were unanimous.

Budget Workshop: Form 1 and 4B reviewed for general fund to compare 3% and 5% wage increases. Caudill is concerned about overspending and the sustainability of wage increases. Surber noted that a percentage raise is not proportionate across all employees. Duszynski stated that at this time it would be best to enter the forms in with a 3% increase across the board to prepare for maximum spending and then work sessions to look at the salary ordinance can be held.

No changes in the rest of the funds or MVH.

Howard explained that the proposal A&Z brought to the meeting on September 10 was different than the one that had been previously discussed on August 21. Duszynski stated that she was unaware that there was a change, and the funding needed to be looked at again. She stated the funding that had been discussed on August 21 for Center Street was \$340,900 from ARPA, \$113,000 from CEDIT and \$135,000 from Rainy Day. This will cover the cost of the water portion only. Discussion was held. Caudill stated that moving forward, all large spending projects must include written details for how the project will be funded. Howard suggested asking Redevelopment for \$264,000 for the sewer portion of the project. Howard presented an updated contract. Motion to approve the agreement for design by A&Z and bid schedule made by Surber (Garman) passed.

I, Renee Duszynski, the duly qualified Clerk Treasurer, do hereby certify that the above and foregoing is a true and exact excerpt of minutes of the meeting of the Waterloo Town Council, Waterloo, Indiana, at which a quorum was in attendance and acting throughout, and held September 11, 2024, and, as such appears in the official minutes of said Waterloo Town Council, in my custody.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:17 p.m.

President, Josh Caudill

Clerk Treasurer, Renee Duszynski